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FISCAL NOTE, 81ST LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 21, 2009

TO: Honorable Todd Hunter, Chair, House Committee on Judiciary & Civil Jurisprudence 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2585 by Hartnett (Relating to advance directives.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would allow a digital signature or electronic signature for advanced directives. The digital 
signature must be unique to the person using it, be capable of verification, and be under the sole 
control of the person using it, among other requirements.  The electronic signature must be capable of 
verification, under the sole control of the person using it, and be linked to the advanced directive such 
that if the advanced directive is changed, the electronic signature is invalidated, among other 
requirements.

DSHS estimates that any cost associated with implementing a digital signature or electronic signature 
can be absorbed within existing resources. 

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 537 State Health Services, Department of

LBB Staff: JOB, MN, BM, MB

1 of 1


